
From: Tori Beth Black
To: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 5/30/2017 8:53:06 AM
Subject: RE: Girl's State 2017

This is awesome! I’m so glad it worked out.
 

From: Lily Cogdill 
 
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2017 8:40 AM
 
To: Tori Beth Black 
Subject: FW: Girl's State 2017
 
As information.
 
Lily
 

From: Stokes-Murray, Lynn [mailto:LStokes-Murray@MCNAIR.NET] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, May 30, 2017 8:28 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Re: Girl's State 2017
 
Lilly- thanks so much for reaching out!! We would love for the Gov to join us on June 13 at 6:50 pm, to speak for 15 
minutes - Belk Auditorium , Presbyterian College. Will that work for his schedule? So excited that he is willing to join 
us. 
 

Sent from my iPhone

On May 26, 2017, at 3:08 PM, Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Hi Lynn,
 
Danny had mentioned to me that you would be contacting me regarding the Lieutenant Governor visit 
to Girls State in Clinton in June. I am currently working on his schedule and would like to confirm a date 
and time with you. He will be available in the evening on Tuesday, June 13th. Please let me know what 
information you need from me to schedule. I look forward to hearing from you.
 
Best,
 
Lily
 

 
Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Lieutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.734.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov
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